## **Chief Report**

## Chief Report for 3/21/25

- Total Calls for the 2025 10 EMS 0 Fire
- 2 EMS call this last month
- Since the beginning of the year we have had multiple encounters with the public for questions regarding minor injuries and station tours.
- 0 capital expenses 0 Disposals
- PGIT has provided a verbal estimate for the Tractor, Roxor, Kawasaki, and the pump on trailer which totals roughly 95K.
   Once the check is received we will see about purchasing the items back that will be a negotiating process.
- I am still working on payment on E191 and Brush 191. I had a conversation with forestry. They will not sign over the check to the fire district. I have an idea which I will speak to our insurance representative. I will provide an update verbally at the meeting.
- We may have to table painting the station interior and exterior.
  We had unexpected expenses for plumbing (1200\$) and electricity (3000\$). The generator did not have ground rods placed and we needed proper electricity installed for the new radio system and fill station that is being installed.
- The company that serviced our generator and installed it has gone out of business. I have spoken to All Phase Electric who offer a 2 year and 5 year maintenance plan. I have not agreed to a service plan yet but we will have a service performed and then decide. They will not honor the previous agreement even though they have assumed the accounts.
- New radio install will be just under 6600\$. The way it currently sits is unprofessional; the current radio needs a software upgrade along with speakers that transmit our calls. Install next week.
- The fill station has been delivered to the barge site and will be delivered as soon as NCBC can bring it over. Once it makes it to the island the installers will come and finish installing.
- The floor has been installed and the installation crew were awesome. The firefighters helped move station contents so the

- install could proceed. The installation crew could not believe that the floor was installed on top of another laminate floor. I am very pleased with the new floor.
- I want to thank Crystal and MJ for heading up a fantastic fun run and Volunteers of the FD event. I could not have pulled this off on my own. I believe it was a huge success. We will continue to participate in community events. Bill has the total raised. We have plenty of shirts left we will be selling.

Any Comments Questions Concerns